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STATUS OF PETITIONS PRESENTED TO COUNCIL 

Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

A 51 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting that 
Council create a working group that includes 
representatives from the City’s planning 
department to review and develop appropriate 
signage guidelines and policy that allows small 
business to have a say on signage and 
placemaking within the City of Joondalup. 
 

RPC03033 (Planning and Community 
Development) 
 

16 August 2016 Outstanding Update as at May and August 2021 
A report in relation to the Advertisements Local Planning Policy was 
submitted to Council at its meeting held on 16 March 2021 
(CJ037-03/21 refers). The lead petitioner has been notified of 
Council’s decision.  
 

At its meeting held on 16 February 2021 (CJ006-02/21 refers) 
Council endorsed a review of the City’s Local Government and 
Public Property Local Law 2014 to consider possible amendments 
to the local law provisions around the permissibility of temporary 
advertising signs in thoroughfares and road verges. A local law 
amendment will be submitted to a future Council meeting to 
consider detailing any possible changes that can be made. 
 

Update as at February 2021 
A report will be presented to the 16 March 2021 Council meeting to 
consider the draft Advertisements Local Planning Policy following 
public advertising, which details signage requirements on private 
property.  
 

Update as at November 2020 
A new draft policy was presented to Council at its meeting held on 
20 October 2020 (CJ162-10/20 refers). The Draft Advertisement 
Local Planning Policy will be advertised for public consultation for  
21 days before the end of 2020.  
 

Update as at February, May and August 2020 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 

Update as at August and November 2019 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 

Update as at May 2019 
Review of signs policy has commenced. 
 

Update as at February 2019 
Work will commence shortly on the review of the Signs policy. 
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Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

Update as at November 2018 
Local Planning Scheme No. 3 was gazetted on 23 October 2018. 
Now that the City knows the exact wording of the scheme, work will 
commence on the review of the Signs Policy. A decision will be 
made shortly how best to engage small business in the review of 
the policy. 
 

Update as at August, May and February 2018 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy will commence once  
Local Planning Scheme No. 3 has been endorsed by the Western 
Australian Planning Commission. 
 

Update as at February, May, August and November 2017 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 
 

Update as at November 2016 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 
 

Update as at August 2016 
It is anticipated that a review of the City’s Signs Policy will 
commence in late 2016. The request to form a working group will 
be considered as part of the review process. 
 

A 32 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting: 
 

1 provision be made in the next upcoming 
budget to install traffic light controls, 
including pedestrian controls at the 
intersection of Walter Padbury Boulevard 
and Hepburn Avenue, Padbury; 

2 Council resolutely lobby the State 
Government’s Main Roads Department, as 
the regulator for such installations, so that 
permission can be obtained for such an 
installation to proceed. 

 

RCP00054 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

19 November 2019 Outstanding 
 

Update as at August 2021 
Funding as per the election commitment has now been confirmed 
by Main Roads WA (MRWA). The City will continue to liaise with 
MRWA to develop options for this section of Hepburn Avenue 
between Glengarry Drive and Lilburne Road, Duncraig.   
 

Update as at May 2021 
The City understands that there was an election promise made for 
a potential upgrade of this intersection, however, at this stage the 
City has not been provided with any detail on the proposed scope 
of the works or the timeline for funding availability. It is also the 
City’s understanding that the funding is subject to the State 
Government’s budgetary process. 
 
 

Update as at February 2021 
The City continues to investigate options and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 
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Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

 

Update as at November 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on  
15 September 2020 (CJ136-09/20 refers) and was referred back to 
the Chief Executive Officer to allow further engagement with  
Main Roads WA and other stakeholders on possible novel solutions 
to improve the intersection at Walter Padbury Boulevard and 
Hepburn Avenue, Padbury. The City is currently investigating 
options and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 
 

Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in 
September 2020. 
 

Update as at May 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on  
17 March 2020 (CJ032-03/20 refers) and was referred back to the 
Chief Executive Officer to investigate alternate access and egress 
options to Hepburn Heights. It is anticipated that a report will be 
presented to Council in August 2020.   
 

Update as at February 2020 
A report will be presented to Council at its meeting to be held on  
17 March 2020. 
 

Update as at November 2019 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
April 2020. 
 

A 159 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
Council construct a single universal-access toilet 
on a time lock system at Sir James McCusker 
Park in Iluka close to the barbeque and picnic 
area.  
 

RCP00070 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

16 March 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on 15 June 
2021 (CJ088-06/21 refers). As per Council’s decision, the City is 
arranging for community consultation to be undertaken. The lead 
petitioner has been notified of Council’s decision. 
 

Update as at May 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to Council at its meeting to be held on 15 June 2021. 
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Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

A 116 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
Council to rezone the North Burns Beach as a 
dog beach. 
 

RCP00072 (Corporate Services) 
 

20 April 2021  Outstanding Update as at August 2021 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council at its 
meeting to be held on 16 November 2021. 
 

Update as at May 2021 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council at its 
meeting to be held on 17 August 2021. 
 

A 32 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
Council amend the Childcare Premises Local 
Planning Policy so the intent of the policy is that 
no childcare operations (excluding family day 
care services) are to be located adjoining or 
opposite a residential property.   
 

RCP00076 (Planning and Community 
Development) 
 

20 April 2021 Outstanding Update as at May and August 2021 
A review has commenced on the Childcare Premises Local 
Planning Policy and report will be presented to Council at its 
meeting to be held on 16 November 2021; 
 

A 103 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting an 
extension of the Greenwood Tennis Clubs 
discount, in respect of its court hire fees for 
seniors, as Council has done for its court hire fees 
for juniors. 
 

RCP00077 (Corporate Services) 
 

18 May 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on 17 August 
2021 (CJ120-08/21 refers). The lead petitioner has been notified of 
Council’s decision. 
 

Update as at May 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 
 

A 30 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
City of Joondalup reinstate the 14 week 
maximum term for the Burns Beach Markets. 
 

RCP00079 (Corporate Services) 
 

18 May 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on 17 August 
2021 (CJ119-08/21 refers). The lead petition has been notified of 
Council’s decision. 
 

Update as at May 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 
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Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

A 211 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup opposing the 
reclassification of any part of Burns Beach as a 
dog exercise beach. 
 

RCP00080 (Corporate Services) 
 

20 July 2021 Outstanding Update as at August 2021 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council at its 
meeting to be held on 16 November 2021.  
 

A 68 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
removal of the basketball and handball courts 
from the Braden Park Playground upgrade 
currently underway and to add them to the plan 
for the proposed skate park as proposed by Cr 
Russ Fishwick, JP, at the Percy Doyle Sports 
Ground, Duncraig. 
 

RCP00081 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

20 July 2021  Outstanding Update as at August 2021 
At the Council Meeting held on 17 August 2021 a motion was 
passed, calling for the City to undertake community consultation 
post the installation of the basketball pad and to bring a report back 
for Council’s consideration at its meeting to be held in February 
2022 (C81–08/21 refers). 

A 31 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
City investigate options to install an artificial reef, 
in partnership with the relevant State 
Government stakeholders, between Mullaloo 
Point and the south wall of the new Ocean Reef 
Marina. 
 

RCP00082 (City Projects) 
 

20 July 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
The City acknowledges the request for further investigation into the 
installation of an artificial reef between Mullaloo Point and the south 
wall of the new Ocean Reef Marina. However, the area is outside 
the City’s boundary of which the City has no jurisdiction.   The lead 
petitioner has been advised. 

A 40 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup in support of: 

• glyphosate use advisory signage being left 
in place for a minimum of 24 hours following 
the application of glyphosate as undertaken 
within City of Joondalup managed land 

• glyphosate advisory signage being left in 
place to protect health despite the very small 
cost to Special Area Rate (SAR) payments 
each year.  

 

RCP00083 (Governance and Strategy) 

20 July 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
At the Council Meeting held on 20 July 2021 the Council did not 
support the request and the prior Council decision of 18 May 2021 
(CJ063-05/21 refers) remains in effect.   
 
The lead petitioner has been advised. 
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Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

A 67 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
Duncraig Early Learning Centre be upgraded with 
an additional toilet and sewer connection. 
 

RCP00084 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

17 August 2021 Outstanding Update as at August 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 

A 185 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
proposed childcare centre at Lots 243 and 244 
(44 and 46) Grand Ocean Entrance, Burns Beach 
be approved for the following reasons: 
 

• It is a much needed service for the local 
community. 

• The design of it is consistent with the look 
and feel of the area. 

• It services a range of age groups. 

• The maximum number of children and 
operating hours will not impact residents. 

• The car parking as provided is sufficient for 
the childcare premises. 

• The planning framework allows for this 
childcare premises. 

 

RCP00085 (Planning and Community 
Development) 
 

17 August 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
At its meeting held 17 August 2021, Council refused the application 
as the development did not meet the development standards of the 
Child Care Premises Local Planning Policy (CJ113-08/21 refers).  
 

The lead petitioner has been advised. 

A 198 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
City prepare options for the expansion and 
redevelopment of the Whitford Senior Citizens 
Club and the Whitford Library Facilities. 
 

RCP00086 (Corporate Services) 
 

17 August 2021 Outstanding Update as at August 2021 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 



7 

 

Petition details 
Date of presentation 

to Council 
Status Comment 

A 48 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
support of speed limit signage on Marina 
Boulevard, Ocean Reef by the City erecting 
“Remember 50 kilometre per hour in built up 
areas” signage, and advocating to Main Roads 
WA to erect speed limit signage on Marina 
Boulevard.  
 

RCP00087 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

17 August 2021 Completed Update as at August 2021 
At the Council meeting held on 17 November 2020 (CJ174-11/20 
refers) the following was resolved: 
 
“That Council: 
 
1 NOTES that Main Roads WA no longer supports the use of 

and / or installation of “REMEMBER 50km/hr IN BUILT-UP 
AREA” signs in Western Australia; 

2 NOTES Main Roads WA’s request for assistance from the 
City to remove the “REMEMBER 50km/hr IN BUILT-UP 
AREA” signs by December 2020; 

3 DOES NOT SUPPORT Main Roads WA’s request for 
assistance from the City to proactively remove “REMEMBER 
50km/hr IN BUILT-UP AREA” signs; 

4 ADVISES Main Roads WA that “REMEMBER 50km/hr IN 
BUILT-UP AREA” sign removal will occur by natural attrition 
when signs reach the end of their useful life and not 
beforehand, and subject to the successful implementation of 
alternative speed awareness programs.” 
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